Mount Vernon Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

June 24, 2010

Meeting Facilitator: Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	C. Jones, City of Mt. Vernon

	T. Brown, City of Mount Vernon
	L. Lockley, HUD

	T. Burns, YMCA of Mount Vernon
	A. McDermott, City of Mounty Vernon

	J. Coughlin, Westhab
	D. Scholar, HOPWA

	J. Dunn, Westhab
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	T. Garrett, Renaissance
	C. Sylvester, City of Mount Vernon

	D. Hanratty, MVUT
	


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements

Karen Watts is leaving the YMCA as of 6/25/10. Henry Wilson will be Acting Executive Director.

County is planning new OASAS-funded $0 match housing for homeless substance abusers. Unmet need estimates are for 500 beds county-wide.

County government is to reduce $160 million budget deficit by reducing services. 200 retirees from county departments including Diane Stern and most of the rest of the DSS homeless unit, 12 from probation. (S. Notoli, new head of DSS Mount Vernon district office will stay however.) 

1000's of teachers will be laid off county-wide as well, including 100 in Mount Vernon. HPRP may see an increase in applicants.

The Mount Vernon city government is currently OK.

III. Update on Westchester CoC FY10 Application

Registration, Grant Inventory Worksheets, eHIC, Point-in-Time count, have all been submitted.

General NOFA has been released, but the Program section for the CoC will not be released until July or August. 

Renewal projects to be included under each grantee have been selected. 6 SHP projects were cancelled due to poor performance (none in Mount Vernon).

Yonkers, White Plains, and New Rochelle will include new street outreach projects (awarded  non-competitively). 

There will be two competitive pre-applications for new projects in FY10:

1) Under DSS: ~$640,000 for a 2-year Permanent Housing project for homeless youth 18-24 with disabilities (including drug and alcohol problems) especially those aging/opting out of foster care + ~397,000 for a 2-year Transitional Housing project for homeless youth without disabilities.

2) Under CMV: $160,140 for a home-finding project dedicated to placing clients into all available housing.

Vote to pick the projects to be included in the application to HUD is scheduled for July 15, 10am-1pm.

IV. APR Update

All APRs due to HUD over last 12 months have been submitted.

Currently pending APRs:

YMCA S+C C40-4004 grant ended 5/31/10. Due 7/15/10 for review but not yet been submitted. 
Is being worked on now.

Upcoming APRs:

S+C III C40-4005 grant ending 7/6/10. Due 8/21/10 for review.

V. Grant Fund drawdown report

See handout.

B70-4010 Shallow Rent has 4408 to be recouped. Request has already been sent to Lisa. 

C40-4005 will be fully drawn down after final voucher is processed.

CMV Shelter Plus Care projects are behind schedule and should have 1-3 beds added above contracted number of beds to catch up. These are S+C IV, S+C V, Renaissance S+C, S+C for Vets, and YMCA S+C. Population expansion to include all disabilities has been approved by HUD which should enable the addition of more beds. In addition FY10 Grant Inventory Worksheet changed some units is S+C IV to 1-bedrooms (from SRO).

YMCA S+C C40-4004 ended 5/31/10 $80,000 left. Must voucher for any remaining expenses ASAP of money will be lost to HUD. It is impossible to draw funds 90 days after grant ends.

FY08 Renaissance Chemical Dependent Outreach started 11/1/09 and has $0 drawn. Renaissance should voucher ASAP.

The two-year contract for Renaissance Chronic Homeless Outreach ends 7/31/10, but Renaissance has drawn less than half of the authorized funds; $40,951 remains. Renaissance must voucher for this money soon or it will be recouped by HUD. It is more difficult to draw down funds after the grant ends. It is impossible to draw funds 90 days after grant ends.

Ron will try to get information of 4 projects left off last quarterly fund draw down report: C40-4004 YMCA S+C, 475B Shallow Rent, 485B MVUT Rehousing, and 486B Renaissance CDO.

VI. Housing Inventory update

Many projects should have units added to allow for full draw down of grant funds:

2 units to S+C IV

1 unit to S+C V

1 unit to Renaissance S+C (5th unit has been pending for some time).

6 units to S+C Vets (HOPWA will administer this project directly from now on. 1 client waiting to be interviewed. Skip Notoli at DSS has identified 7 Vets in shelters and will link them to CMV for placement.)

Total of 10 new units can be funded for homeless in Mount Vernon. Todd, Renaissance have individuals who need housing. Cammie is in contact with landlords. As noted above, population expansion has been approved by HUD so that homeless clients housed are more stable than SRO using substance abusers currently in program.

VII. Update on street homeless

Todd has referred 2 recently to DCMH S+C. The process for referring to county Permanent Housing (including the new Samaritan Initiative) is slow and frustrating.

Warming Center at YMCA is closed for summer as of May 1. Diane Stern has said that DSS is willing to fund it year-round, however. Carmen will follow up.

Next meeting July 21, 2010



